
PENCAITLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 
 

HOMEWORK POLICY 

Aims 
 
It is recognised that children learn outside as well as within school.  Homework 
will sometimes be planned and formal and, on other occasions, spontaneous and 
informal.  Within the curriculum guidelines opportunities exist to highlight 
everyday learning.  Our aim is that homework will become an extension of 
learning in school and bring home and school into closer partnership. 

Principles of Homework 
 
Homework should: 
 

 Be relevant to the child’s needs 
 Aim to stimulate and challenge the learner 
 Allow for the development of a broad range of skills 
 Be within the child’s capabilities 
 Recognise the different learning environments of home and school 
 Encourage the child to have some opportunity of ownership 

 
The main purposes of homework are: 
 

 To provide the child with practice in tasks initiated in the class 
 To encourage independent learning 
 To provide an opportunity for parents to share in their child’s learning 

 
The amount of homework will increase gradually from Primary 1 and should not 
exceed 30 minutes per evening in Primary 7.  Older children will have some 
discretion in planning their own programmes for assignments.  Homework will not 
normally be given at weekends. 
 
Occasionally a pupil may have to take home work which is not finished in school 
if the teacher feels he/she has been wasting time, or to catch up after a period 
of absence. 
 



Role of Parents in Homework 
 
Research has confirmed that children who get consistent help and 
encouragement at home achieve more at school. 
 
From the very early stages, parents play an important role in their child’s 
learning. 
 
We ask parents: 
 

 To be aware when homework is being set 
 To praise and encourage their child 
 To give full undivided attention to their child 
 To sign the homework where appropriate 
 To participate in learning tasks 
 To contact the school if any aspect of homework is causing trouble 

 

Role of Pupils in Homework 
 
Although homework cannot be enforced we would expect pupils to: 
 

 Undertake any tasks set 
 Present work in as neat a manner as possible 
 Take responsibility for completion of a task 
 Discuss homework with a parent/carer 
 Provide feedback to the teacher of any support required 

 

Role of Teachers in Homework 
 

 To set useful homework 
 To encourage learning out of school 
 To ensure that pupils know exactly what they are doing 
 To help parents who find any aspect of homework puzzling 

 
Pupils who fail to complete homework tasks will not be punished but the school 
will point out the benefits of homework.  Unless parents indicate otherwise, 
they will be informed in writing if their child regularly fails to complete 
homework. 



Communicating with Parents 
 
At the beginning of each academic year, parents will receive a copy of the 
school’s homework policy.  Parents will be asked to sign a home/school contract.  
In addition, at the beginning of each term, teachers will issue a letter giving an 
outline of work to be covered during the term and suggesting ways in which 
parents can support their child’s learning at home. 
 
Homework support sheets (e.g. subtraction, spelling, and study skills) will be 
issued when appropriate.  Parents, particularly those of children in the Early 
Years, will, on occasion be invited to attend a selection of workshops. 
 

Monitoring 
 
A member of the Management Team will be responsible for monitoring and 
developing the school’s approach to homework. 
 

Resources 
 
Teachers will have access to a homework folio and a bank of ideas, which will be 
kept, in the Depute Head Teacher’s office. 
 


